Degree Audit Update, November 2003

As of October 15th, degree audit is available for NAU advisors, faculty, and staff.

We’re pleased to say that, within the first three weeks since then, more than 1,400 “unique visitors” have looked at the degree audit website (www.nau.edu/degreeaudit/), and we’ve had at least 1,700 hits on the degree audit tutorials (www4.nau.edu/fsLOUIE, click on Degree Audit).

This is encouraging because, as noted in the last update, we have two goals for the period between now and February 1 (when students will also have access to degree audit):

· to give faculty and staff time to become familiar with degree audit reports before they begin sharing them with students

· to get information about existing student exceptions and individualized plans entered in students’ records for use in degree audit

If both goals are accomplished, we anticipate students will have fewer questions when they start seeing their own reports February 1, thus easing the workload of faculty and advisors.

Of course, this is a busy time of year, and people already have plenty to do. We suspect
that’s why fewer people have requested degree audit reports or started getting familiar with
the format and content. In fact, not many people have contacted us with questions (through Degree.Audit@nau.edu), and the drop-in lab sessions we held were sparsely attended. Of greatest concern, we’ve had very few exceptions and individualized plans submitted so far.
We hope many more people will take a close look at degree audit soon. Please encourage your colleagues to review the Degree Audit tutorial and then run reports on various students to see, for instance, how different combinations of coursework are handled within the requirements for
a particular major. We also ask that you encourage your colleagues to contact us with any questions or concerns about what they see. Degree audit reports show many kinds of student data, and we want to help clean up problems, regardless of their source, before February 1.
We are particularly anxious to get previously approved exceptions and individualized plans entered in students’ records before February. If you are responsible for approving exceptions and/or submitting them to the Degree Audit Team, please do whatever you can to help us get this information as soon as possible. If you aren’t directly involved in this process, please encourage your colleagues who are to do so.
Finally, please don’t share degree audit reports with students before February 1, or we lose
the opportunity to become familiar with running and interpreting reports and to identify and correct problems before sharing reports with students. We appreciate your help with making this two-phase implementation work the best it possibly can.
If you have questions about anything related to degree audit, please do email us at Degree.Audit@nau.edu.

—Sarah Wilce, Degree Audit Team
